Archbishop of Canterbury

Justin Welby
Lambeth Palace
King Charles Street
London
SE1 7JU
United Kingdom
Augsburg, 04.02.2020
Dear Most Reverend and Right Honourable,

I'm turning to you for assistance in the Julian Assange case.

Mr Assange was one of the founders of Wikileaks. He deserves recognition as a whistleblower and investigator of crimes carried out by the state. Wikileaks publicized war crimes committed by the United States in Iraq and Afghanistan in 2010.

The fate of Julian Assange has a direct effect on the future of whistleblowing. A democratic society cannot live without the civil courage of those who expose abuses. This is one of the reasons why the European Council has demanded their immediate release of whistleblowers and wants to prevent their extradition to the USA.

Mr Assange is currently being held in the British high-security prison Belmarsh after seven years of asylum in the Ecuadorian Embassy in London. Nils Melzer, UN Special Correspondent on Torture, has criticised the fact that he has no access to Julian Assange's files and no opportunity to prepare his defense against extradition to the USA. He is showing all the symptoms typical of a person subjected to psychological torture.
The extradition hearing will take place on 24 February at Woolwich Crown Court in London. Assange has not been charged with any British crime or misdemeanour. In the United States, where he would be charged under a 1917 anti-espionage law, he faces life imprisonment or even the death penalty.

Julian Assange published material leaked to him which documents war crimes in the last Iraq war. Only in this way can journalism fulfil its role in a free and democratic society. This is in the interest of all of us!  The worldwide community is indebted to Mr Assange for providing comprehensive information and insights into governmental activities which would otherwise never have become known. 

I therefore appeal to you to advocate the release of the Australian journalist.
Yours sincerely,
